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Dwight Nelson
1832 LaPlaya

Fremont, NE 68025, N.P.P.C. Case No. 10-10

Petitioner,

vs.

Findings Of Fact, Conclusions

Of Law, And Recommendation
of the Commission

Roger Breed, Ed.D.

Commissioner of Education

301 Centennial Mall South - 6 Floor
P.O. Box 94933

Lincoln, NE 68509-4933,

N N N e e N e N M e e S N S N e S

Respondent.

I. STATEMENT OF THE CASE

This case commenced before the Professional Practices Commission, hereinafter
referred to as the “Commission,” with the filing of a Petition for Reinstatement on September 7,
2010, by Dwight M. Nelson, hereinafter referred to as the “Petitioner.” The Petition was filed
against Roger Breed, Commissioner of Education, Department of Education, State of Nebraska,
hereinafter referred to as the “Commissioner.”

The Petition alleges that the Petitioner’s public school certificate number XXX-XX-
6321, was revoked by the State Board of Education on the 13" day of August, 2004 for a period
of five years. The Petitioner further alleges that he has been employed during the time of
revocation at the following: Gold’s Gym, Omaha, NE; Quality Pork International, Omaha, NE;
and Hawkins Construction Co., Omaha, NE. The Petitioner further alleges that he has fully
complied with the Order of Revocation, that he will not in the future engage in any practice
which is listed in the statutes or regulations as grounds for revocation or suspension of a
certificate, and that he is familiar with the Criteria of Professional Practices adopted pursuant to
Neb. Rev, Stat. Section 79-868(2) (Reissue 2003).

On September 29, 2010, the Commissioner, through his General Counsel, filed an
Answer to said Petition, admitting the revocation of the Petitioner’s certificate and attaching a
copy of the Final Order of Revocation to the Answer. He asked that the Commission hold a
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Education as is warranted by the evidence.

On or about October 1, 2010, Kathi Vontz, Clerk of the Commission, filed a Notice of
Hearing which was sent to the Petitioner by U.S. Mail, postage prepaid and delivered by hand a
copy of the same to the Commissioner’s General Counsel. The Notice of Hearing advised that a
public hearing on the Petition and Answer would be held on the 9" day of October 2010,
commencing at approximately 9:30 a.m., in the State Board Hearing Room, 6th Floor, Nebraska
State Office Building, 301 Centennial Mall South, Lincoln, Nebraska. The Notice further
advised that the hearing would be held before a designated hearing committee of the
Commission, with Samuel Van Pelt serving as legal counsel to advise the Chair in the
performance of her duties.

The Petition and Answer came on for hearing at approximately 9:30 a.m. at the above
time and place before a Hearing Panel of the Commission consisting of Commission Members
Susan J. Anglemyer, Robert Beck, Susan Johnson, Jodi Kupper, Brian Maher, Cindy Serfass,
Karen Shelton, Lana Sides, Jane Stavem and Lynn Strack. Commissioner Strack served as
Chairperson. The proceedings were reported by Wendy Cutting of General Reporting Services,
Lincoln, Nebraska. The Petitioner appeared in person. The Commissioner appeared by his
General Counsel, Brian L. Halstead. Testimony of witnesses and exhibits were received in
evidence. Thereafter, the Petitioner and the Commissioner’s General Counsel made their closing
arguments.

Thereupon, the Commission adjourned and deliberated based on the record before it, and
makes the following Findings of Fact, Conclusions of Law, and Recommendation to the State
Board of Education:

11. FINDINGS OF FACT

1. The Petitioner, previously held a Nebraska public schools teaching certificate number
XXX-XX-6321, Type 2, Rank C, Level 7, endorsed in Physical Education K-12 with an
expiration date of August 31, 2007.

2. From the date of revocation until the date of the hearing, the Petitioner has not violated
any laws, and has been gainfully employed.

3. The Petitioner has met the requirements of Neb. Rev. Stat., Section 79-1282
(Supp.1996) and Title 92, Nebraska Administrative Code, Chapter 21, for the issuance of
teaching certificates, all as required by Neb. Rev. Stat. Section 79-869 (Supp.1996). The
Petitioner understands those requirements and has stated that he will not violate nor fail to
comply with any of the same if he is issued a new teaching certificate.
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1. The Commission has jurisdiction in this case and all proceedings have been in
accordance with applicable Constitutional, Statutory, and Regulatory Requirements.

2. The Petitioner has proven by a preponderance of the evidence that he has met all the
requirements of Neb. Rev. Stat. Section79-806 through 79-815 (Reissue 2003), and Title 92,
Nebraska Administrative Code, Chapter 21, for the issuance of a Nebraska teaching certificate,
all as required by Neb. Rev. Stat. 79-869 (Reissue 2003).

3. The Petitioner has further proven by a preponderance of the evidence that he should
be allowed to apply to the State Department of Education for the issuance of a new teaching
certificate.

IV. RECOMMENDATION

Therefore, the Commission respectfully recommends to the State Board of Education that
Dwight Nelson has met all of the statutory and regulatory requirements for the issuance of a
Nebraska public schools teaching certificate, and that he accordingly be allowed to apply for the
same before the Commissioner of Education, State of Nebraska.

Dated this \\Q day of m(”h ,2%?
AYTV. »Bf/\/)ﬂ/&/

Lynn\S/tpe)cE,' Chairperson
Hearing Committee
Nebraska Professional Practices Commission
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I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the foregoing Findings of Fact,
Conclusions of Law, and Recommendation of the Commission was served upon Petitioner,
Dwight Nelson, by U.S. Mail, postage prepaid. It w %lso hand defivered to Brian Halstead,
General Counsel for the Commissioner, on thls day of 2,0, at
the following addresses.

Dwight Nelson Brian L. Halstead
Petitioner Attorney for Petitioner
1832 LaPlaya 301 Centennial Mall South
Fremont, NE 68025 Lincoln, NE 68528

%W

Kathi Vontz
Clerk of the Commission
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ORIGINAL

BEFORE THE NEBRASKA PROFESSIONAL PRACTICES COMMISSION
STATE OF NEBRASKA

IN THE MATTER OF THE

REINSTATEMENT OF Case No. 10-10

TRANSCRIPT
Dwight M. Nelson
13827 Polk Circle
Omaha, NE 68137

VOLUME I of I
(Pages 1 through 23)
EXHTBITS 1~3

Nebraska State Office Building
301 Centennial Mall South
Department of Education Board Room
gixth Floor
Lincoln, NE
Convened, pursuant to notice, at 9:46 a.m., on
October 9, 2010,
BEFORE:
THE HONORABLE SAMUEL VAN PELT, Hearing Officer.
COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT:
BRIAN MAHER, Chairperson; LYNN STRACK, Presiding;
SUSAN ANGLEMEYER; ROBERT BECK; SUSAN JOHNSON; JODI KUPPER;
CINDY SERFASS; KAREN SHELTON; LANA SIDES; and JANE STAVEM.
OTHERS PRESENT:

KATHI VONTZ, Clerk of the Commission
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APPEARANCES

For the Commissioner:

Pro se:

Brian L. Halstead, #18077
General Counsel
Department of Education
301 Centennial Mall South
Sixth Floox

Lincoln, NE 68509

Dwight M. Nelson
13827 Polk Circle
Omaha, NE 68137
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I NDEZX

WITNESSES: Direct Cross Redirect Recross

FOR THE RESPONDENT:

bwight Nelson 9 12 s e
EXHIBITS: Marked OQffered Ruled On Found

1 Pleadings (10 pages) 5 6 7 Appendix
2 Title 95, Nebraska 5 © 7 Appendix

Administrative Code,
Chapter 1 (20 pages)

3 Title 95, Nebraska 5 6 7 Appendix

Administrative Code,
Chapter 2 (11 pages)

Appearances 2
Reporter's Certificate 4
Opening Statement by Mr. Nelson 8
Closing Argument by Mr. Nelson 18
Closing Argument by Mr. Halstead 18
Motion 22
Decision 23
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REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE:
State of Nebraska )

) ss.
County of Lancaster )

I, WENDY C. CUTTING, reporter for GENERAL
REPORTING SERVICE, and a Notary Public duly commissioned,
qualified and acting under a general notarial commission
within and for the State of Nebraska, certify that I
reported the proceedings in this matter; that the witness
in this proceeding personally appeared before me and were
sworn by me to testify the truth, the whole truth, and
nothing but the truth; that the transcript of testimony is a
true and accurate and complete extension of the recording
made of those proceedings; that the transcript consists of:

Volume I, pages 1 through 23, and Exhibits 1
through 3; and further that the disposition of the
exhibits is referenced in the index hereto.

IN TESTIMONY WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand

4
at Lincoln, Nebraska, this c?é/ day of October, 2010.

o SERERALHOTARY - i o Neirsia ) Ca/
_ WENDY C.CUTTING {/ g e uu«nv,#

My Comm. £xp. Now. 10, 2010
Notary P@bllc /
A
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PROCEEDINGS:

(Exhibits 1 through 3 were marked for
identification.)

CHAIRPERSON STRACK: Ladies and gentlemen, I am
Lynn Strack, chairperson of this hearing panel of the
Nebraska Professional Practices Commission. I convene this
hearing at 9:46 a.m. for the purpose of receiving evidence
on a petition filed by Dwight Nelson, Petitioner, against
Roger D. Breed, Commissioner of Education, Respondent, Case
No. 10-10.

The other members of the hearing committee are
Susan Anglemeyer, Robert Beck, Susan Johnson, Jodi Kupper,
Brian Maher, Cindy Serfass, Karen Shelton, Lana Sides, and
Jane Stavem.

The Commission's attorney is Samuel Van Pelt. His
purpose is to advise the hearing panel chairperson and the
Commission on the performance of our duties under the
Commission's rule and regulations.

The court reporter is Wendy Cutting. Her purpose
1s to record the testimony of the witnesses and mark the
exhibits.

The Clerk of the Commission is Kathi Vontz. Her
purpose is administrative.

This case arises from a request by the State Board

of Education that the Commission hear this matter pursuant
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to Sections 79-859 through 79-871 of the Nebraska statutes
and the rules and regulations thereunder.

At this time, I ask the attorneys to enter their
appearance.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Nelson, you're appearing
pro se, is that correct?

MR. NELSON: That is correct, Your Honor.

THE HEARING OFFICER: And you have the burden
of -- since you filed this petition, unlike the last lady
who was here, you have the burden of going first. So,
that's the way we will proceed and you have entered your
appearance.

And Mr. Halstead, you may enter your appearance.

MR. HALSTEAD: Brian Halstead, 301 Centennial Mall
South, Sixth Fleoor, Lincoln, Nebraska 68509, on behalf of
the Commissioner of Education.

CHAIRPERSON STRACK: At this time, if there are no
objections, I will enter into the record the pleadings which
are marked as Exhibit 1; the standards of ethics and
competency, which is 92 Nebraska Administrative Code,
Chapter 27, and is marked as Exhibit 2; and the Regulations
Concerning Teacher and Administrator Certificate
Reinstatement, which is 95, Nebraska Administrative Code,
Chapter 2, and is marked as Exhibit 3. Are there any

objections?
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THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Nelson, did you have an
opportunity to see Exhibits 1, 2, and 3 prior to the
hearing?

MR. NELSON: Yes, I did, Your Honor.

THE HEARING OFFICER: And do you have any
objection to Exhibit 1, Exhibit 2, or Exhibit 37

MR. NELSON: I do not.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Halstead, do you have
any objection to Exhibits 1, 2, or 372

MR. HALSTEAD: I have no objections, Your Honor.

CHAIRPERSON STRACK: Exhibits 1, 2, and 3 are
received.

(Exhibits 1 through 3 were received in evidence.
See Index.)

At this time, the hearing committee's attorney
will conduct the hearing.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Very well, Mr. Nelson, we'll
proceed just like we did in the last case. You can make an
opening statement which summarizes your evidence. Mr.
Halstead will do the same thing, then we get to the
evidentiary portion of the hearing at which you offer any
exhibits or testimony, then we have the closing summation,
but at this time, do you wish to make an opening statement
summarizing your evidence?

MR. NELSON: If I may, I would.
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THE HEARING OFFICER: You may.

MR. NELSON: I just would like to thank everybody
for being here today and to listen to what I have to say.
Last time we met —-- there's some new faces, but I failed to
mention quite a few things that I've been doing. And I was
really nervous, and hopefully that will make a difference
today. Thanks.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Go ahead.

MR. NELSON: That's all for opening statement.

THE HEARING OFFICER: ©Oh, I'm sorry.

Mr. Halstead, do you have any opening statements?

MR. HALSTEAD: 1I'd waive an opening statement,
Your Honor.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Very well. Mr. Nelson, you
may proceed with your evidence.

MR. NELSON: Okay, not a day goes by that I don't
think about how my decisions seven and a half years ago
affect my life to this day.

MR. HALSTEAD: Your Honor, if he's going to
testify we probably should swear him in.

THE HEARING OFFICER: I agree.

Would you please administer the oath to this
witness?

THE REPORTER: Will you raise your right hand,

please? Do you sclemnly swear or affirm the testimony
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Dwight Nelson -- direct 9

you're about to give will be the truth, the whole truth, and
nothing but the truth?
MR. NELSON: I do.
DWIGHT NELSON
Called as a witness on his own behalf, having been
first duly sworn, testified as follows:
THE HEARING OFFICER: DNow you may continue.

DIRECT TESTIMONY

BY MR. NELSON:

I think about it all the time. I think about it
when the seasons change and I imagine what the hallways and
classrooms might look like. I think about it when I see
kids and guess how old they are and guess what they would
probably be able to do in a PE setting. I think about it
when I attend sporting events and see how I could help a
youngster, but I hesitate or they don't listen because I
don't have the label as PE teacher or coach. I think about
it when people ask me what I do for work. I think about it
when friends or family get together and talk about teaching.

I wish it had never happened, but it did. At this
point in my life, I'm working on acceptance of my previous
decision making. In other words, I'm done complaining about
the climate and trying to get done what needs to be done.

Last time I was here, I was asked some questions

about how I volunteered and what groups I am a part of today
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Dwight Nelson -- direct 10

and how I've been involved with kids, et cetera. I
volunteered and taught English to Hispanics at a previous
workplace that I worked at, and it not only helped the
workplace atmosphere, but it also helped them adjust to the
United States.

I've done basketball camps for elementary and
middle school aged kids where I've coached, refereed, and
was even the main speaker.

When I lived in Omaha, I helped out with men's
basketball once a week for Brookside Church where we would
have a devotional time, play basketball, and then talk
afterwards.

I've had dinner on a few occasions with Dr. Connie
Eichhorn, the former principal of Omaha Burke on discussing
how I could be involved with the after-school tutoring
program at Saint Luke Church right across from Omaha Burke
High School for an after-school program.

I am a member of Alcoholics Anonymous. When what
happened happened, I turned to alcohol to deal with life and
I didn't really deal with anything. I really dug myself
deeper into a hole. They say that eventually to get
yourself out of a hole, you need to qguit digging and put the
shovel back up on the nail, and that's what I'm trying to
do.

I volunteer my time, gas, effort, to take people
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Dwight Nelson -- direct 11

to meetings, because if it wasn't for me, they probably
wouldn't go and hear what they need to hear. I'm also going
to go keep -- I'm going to still keep attending those
meetings and be involved with that program, because my
parents told me that they were proud of me and that hasn't
happened since I was teaching. But another is my life is a
lot better with that fellowship. There's a lot of paradoxes
with that fellowship. You surrender to win, and that's what
I'm trying o do.

One of the most rewarding things I've ever done in
my life was work down at the Hope Center for Kids on 24%
and Lake. I was a part of the facility when it opened and I
helped run the basketball programs on Tuesdays and Thursday
nights. I've seen many, many, many volunteers go down there
and really give an effort to help those children, but their
efforts fell upon deaf ears. They didn't have anything that
they could say to them to have the kids relate, but I could.
I wish what happened to me didn't happen, but I was able to
relate to those kids and they listened to me. And after our
experiences started our relationship, I shared with them my
strength and my hope. And that would have never happened if
I couldn't have related to those kids.

I want to express that I'm not perfect. I've
gotten in trouble. I've gotten a DUI. I've made poor

decisions driving without a license on a few occasions, and
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Dwight Nelson -- direct 1.2

I'm trying to just be a better person one day at a time.

I come from a teaching family. My parents are
here today. They're retired educators. My sister, brother,
grandparents, either teachers or farmers were in my family.

Thank you all for listening.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Halstead, do you have
any questions that you wish to ask of this witness?

MR. HALSTEAD: Just a few, Your Honor.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. HALSTEAD:

Q Mr. Nelson, you noted in your statement that
there's some new faces around this table today, so it might
help us if we let them better understand your background.

A Okay.

Q You had your Nebraska teaching certificate revoked
because of a felony contreclled possession conviction, is
that correct?

A That is correct.

0] And could you just briefly describe for the
Commission members what it is you did to be convicted ot
that offense?

A Well, like the gal previously stated, I -- during
the summers, I wasn't coaching yet -- I didn't have a job
coaching yet, so I had a whole bunch of time on my hands and

I went back to the old college town where I graduated to
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Dwight Nelson -- cross 13

hang out with friends. Wasn't on school property, wasn't
during hours or anything. It was during the summer. I went
back and there was some involvement with drinking and drugs
and I was a part of it at a bar and some people got in

trouble and I was one of them.

Q And what was the drug that you had in your
possession?

A It was a controlled substance, methamphetamine.

Q And for that, you were sentenced to probation,
correct?

A Yes.

Q Did you satisfy all terms and conditions of that
probation?

A Yes.

o] And you also mentioned in your testimony you've

had a DUI offense since then.

A Xeis .

o] Would you explain to us your DUI offense? How did
that occur and what were you doing at the time?

A Actually, it was in 2007. ©Like I mentioned, I was
turning to alcohol to quote/unguote deal with my problems.
I didn't really know what to do. I had no self-esteem. I
lost my career. I lost respect from friends, family,
co-workers, everything. And I was pretty down, so I drank a

lot. And one time I drove while I was drinking and got
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Dwight Nelson -- cross 14

pulled over and that's what happened.

Q And what was your sentence for that DUI
conviction?
A It was, I think, six months probation, if I

remember correctly.

Q And you mentioned you're now a member of AA.
A I am a member of Alcoholics Anonymous today.
Q How long have you been attending AA?

A Ever since about 2006, December.

Q So you were a member -- you were attending AA

when, in fact, you got arrested for the DUI?

A You asked attending. I was attending meetings.
It's a struggle. Very few people go in for their first
meeting and come out with a changed spirit and become
spiritual and do get sober. TIt's a roller coaster ride and
I've been on it. But, yes, in 200- -- when I did get that
bUI, I -- actually, before that. Before my DUI, I was

attending meetings, you know, trying, but not surrendering.

o] And you mentioned you continued with the AA
meetings.

A Yes.

Q How long has it been since you had a drink?

A It's been -- I'm going to get my 60-day chip -~

after we met last time, last December, you guys denied my

teaching certificate, and I was pretty down. I've actually
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Dwight Nelson ~~ cross

been further down then than T ever have been, because it was
a long six years and I waited for a date last December to
meet with you guys and then I was not clear-minded. I
wasn't doing what I needed to do. I wasn't, whatever, and
then I was denied and I went out again, is what they call
it. But since then, I'm going to be able to celebrate my
60-day chip with my sponsor and have cake and ice cream,
probably in the basement of a church in Uehling, Nebraska,
is where I'm going to go.

Q And where are you currently employed?

A Currently employed for Anderson and Sons,
Incorporated, out of Craig, Nebraska.

Q And what is that work?

A It is farm machinery construction, basically.
Grain bins, augurs, machine sheds. We do all sorts of stuff
like that.

o] I noted in your petition you listed Gold's Gym as
employer from 2004 to 2005, is that correct?

A Uh-huh.

Q And then Quality Pork International as an employer
from 2005 through 2006, is that correct?

A That is correct. And that is where I was
volunteering and speaking Spanish and actually learned quite
a bit while I was teaching.

6] And the last place of employment you had on your
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Dwight Nelson =-- cross 16

petition that was filed in September said Hawkins
Construction from 2007 until present.
A Correct. ©Oh, I'm sorry, yeah. I just received

this job two weeks ago, so what I sent in was already --

Q It was correct when you sent it in.

A Yes,

Q Okay, so you ended your employment with Hawkins?
A Yes,

Q And can you explain why you ended your employment

with Hawkins?

A Yes. In August of 2009, they did a half-company
layoff and I was one of them. I only worked for them for
about three years. People that have worked 20 years that
had children and whatever, they ended up keeping them, but I
was a single bachelor and they let me go. So, I was laid
off and I job searched and I found one. I moved out of
Omaha. I have a new group of friends, new support system,
and it's in a town of a few hundred people, so I kind of
stick out, but I'm enjoying it. That's how that came about.

o] 30, where are you currently residing now?

A 278 County Road 24. It's considered West Point,
Nebraska, but I just moved into a farmhouse out in the
middle of nowhere. But I say the other address, because
that's where my parents are and that's where important mail,

I think, should go.
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Dwight Nelson -- cross 17

Q You mentioned some of the community groups or
church activities you've been involved with. Are there any
other organizations or activities you've been involved with
besides the ones you've listed?

A No, not that I could think of offhand. When I was
driving here today, I was trying to think of whatever, but I
didn't want to really change my notes, so ~-

Q Since your teaching certificate is more than five
years out of date, you're aware that college credit hours
are going to be necessary for you to get another regular
Nebraska teaching certificate. Are you aware of that?

B I understand that. I've actually looked at Metro

and Bellevue to update my certification and what not.

¢} Have you taken any college credit hours?

A I have not.

Q So you recognize that's something you still need
to do.

B T do.

MR. HALSTEAD: I don't believe I have any more
questions, Your Honor.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Are there any gquestions of
Mr. Nelson by any Commission members on my left?

(No response.)

Any on my right?

(No response.)
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Mr. Nelson, you have the right to testify or
respond to any of the guestions that were asked of you by
Mr. Halstead. Do you wish to do that?

MR. NELSON: No, thanks.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Do you have any other
evidence that you wish to offerx?

MR. NELSON: I do not.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Halstead, do you have
any evidence that you wish to offer?

MR. HALSTEAD: I do not, Your Honor.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Very well. At this time, we
will proceed with the closing summations, and Mr. Nelson,
you may speak first.

MR. NELSON: Thank you. I want you all to
understand that I'm not the same person that I was back
then. I've learned from my mistakes and I think that I'm
fit to teach again. I miss it and I dream about it. I want
to. And I will never take it for granted ever again. Not
only are there people out there, there are students out
there that I think I can relate to and help. And most
importantly, I would really like to help a student.

And that's all I have. Thanks.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Halstead, do you have
anything you wish to say?

MR. HALSTEAD: I guess my comments to the




[image: image24.jpg]10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

19

Commission probably more reinforce my positions on the prior
two cases, because although it seems like with the alcohol
or drug offenses and drug abuse. People think they have it
under control and then it gets away from them, which is why
we've always argued for revocation so that the educator has
to appear here to be certain of what they've done.
Obviously, Mr. Nelson, this is his second time before the
Commission. I would submit to you he's done a better job
today explaining to you the things he's done to make himself
a better citizen, the recognition that he's not perfect in
that regard, but none of us are. The fact that he's honest
about the fact he's still struggling on dealing with his
alcohol, but he's working on it, so in that regard, I think
those are all factors and consideration that you should take
from this matter before making a decision on any
recommendation you make to the State Board of Education.

And with that, I have nothing furthexr, Your Honor.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Nelson, do you have
anything you wish to state in response to what Mr. Halstead
stated?

MR. NELSON: I do not, thanks.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Do any Commission members
have any questions of either Mr. Nelson or Mr. Halstead?

COMMISSIONER MAHER: May I make a comment?

THE HEARING OFFICER: Comment?
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COMMISSIONER STAVEM: I have a question.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Well, let's take the
question first.

COMMISSIONER STAVEM: This is just technical. If
the certificate is currently not up to date, would Mr.
Nelson have to get that certificate for then, the Commission
to determine if it is still revoked or kept, or do we
reinstate that which he may possibly go and get?

MR. HALSTEAD: Legally, where Mr. Nelson stands at
the moment, his certificate was revoked in 2004, which means
it was canceled. It doesn't exist anymore. In order for
him to get another Nebraska regular teaching certificate,
he's going to have to either show that he had continuing
employment from the time his last certificate expired or
he's going to need college credit hours according to Rule
21. Since it's been more than five years, it will take 15
hours of college credit for him in order to get another
initial or a standard teaching certificate. The issues as
to whether he gets that, your issue is, should his ability
to apply be reinstated so he can make that attempt. The
certificate of the past is gone. There's nothing to be done
with that. It is more of if this Commission recommends to
the State Board that his eligibility be reinstated, then he
would have the opportunity to apply at any time after that

and meet the requirements for the certificate at that time.
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COMMISSIONER STAVEM: Thank you.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Thank you.

Any other questions?

(No response.)

If not, you may make your comment.

COMMISSIONER MAHER: I was one of the Commission
members that was here. I don't know if ~- December, I think
you said it was.

MR. NELSON: I remember you.

COMMISSIONER MAHER: ©Not so long agoe. And I don't
know and I don't mean to prejudice however it will turn out
that the Commission deliberates and ultimately votes on this
matter, but I would submit this, that that's a different
person sitting before us than sat before us last time
around. So, regardless of what happens, I commend you on
what's happened in the last several months of your life.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Very well, if there are no
other questions or comments, the chair will proceed to close
this hearing.

CHAIRPERSON STRACK: The hearing committee will
now adjourn and will consider the evidence. The hearing
committee's decision will be reduced to writing. A copy of
the hearing committee's findings, conclusions, and decision
will be furnished to the parties. If the decision includes

a recommendation to allow the petitioner to apply for a new
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certificate, the findings, conclusions, and recommendation
will be presented to the State Board of Education.

I now declare this hearing adjourned at 10:07 a.m.

(Whereupon, the hearing was adjourned at 10:07
a.m. to be reconvened after executive session and
deliberation of the evidence.)

(Back on the record 11:38 a.m.)

CHAIRPERSON MAHER: Is there a motion regarding
the Commission's recommendation on Case No. 10-10?

COMMISSIONER BECK: I move that the Nebraska
Professional Practices Commission adopts the findings of
fact and conclusions of law and recommend to the State Board
of Education that Dwight Nelson be allowed to apply for the
issuance of a public school teaching certificate.

CHATRPERSON MAHER: Is there a second to that
motion?

COMMISSIONER SHELTON: Second.

CHAIRPERSON MAHER: It has been moved and seconded
to accept the findings of fact and conclusions of law and
recommend that Dwight Nelson be allowed to apply for his
teaching certificate. 1Is there discussion?

(No response.)

CHATRPERSON MAHER: Will the clerk please call the
roll?

THE CLERK: Anglemeyer.
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COMMISSIONER ANGLEMEYER: Yes.

THE CLERK: Beck.
COMMISSIONER BECK: Yes.
THE CLERK: Johnson.
CHAIRPERSON JOHNSON: Yes.
THE CLERK: Kupper.
COMMISSIONER KUPPER: Yes.
THE CLERK: Maher.
CHAIRPERSON MAHER: Yes.
THE CLERK: Serfass.
COMMISSIONER SERFASS: No.
THE CLERK: Shelton.
COMMISSIONER SHELTON: Yes.
THE CLERK: Sides.
COMMISSIONER SIDES: Yes.
THE CLERK: Stavem.
COMMISSIONER STAVEM: Yes.
THE CLERK: Strack.

COMMISSIONER STRACK: Yes.

CHAIRPERSON MAHER: That motion passes

one.

(Whereupon, at 11:39 a.m. on October 9,

proceedings were concluded.)

nine to

2010,

23

the
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STATE OF NEBRASKA
Dwight Nelson )
Respondent )
1832 LaPlaya ) NPPC Case No. 10-10
Fremont, NE 68025, )
)
)
Petitioner, )
vs. ) NOTICE OF HEARING
)
Roger D. Breed, Ed. D. )
Commissioner of Education )
301 Centennial Mall South — 6" Floor )
Lincoln, NE 68059-4933, )
)
Respondent. )

Petitioner and Respondent are hereby notified that a hearing on the Petition filed by
Dwight Nelson, on September 7, 2010, will be held in the Hearing Room, 6t Floor, Nebraska
State Office Building, 301 Centennial Mall South, Lincoln, Nebraska, on the 9™ day of October,
2010, commencing at 9:30 a.m. or immediately following the preceding hearing.

Commission members of the Nebraska Professional Practices Commission will hear and
consider the case.

Samuel Van Pelt, Route 1, Box 169, Hickman, Nebraska 68372 has been appointed legal
counsel to advise the chairperson in the performance of the chairperson’s duties.

/

Dated ; Zo /O

7

Lynn Strack, Chairperson, Hearing Panel
NEBRASKA PROFESSIONAL PRACTICES COMMISSION

it B2

By Kathi Vontz, Clerk offhe Commission
NEBRASKA PROFESSTONAL PRACTICES COMMISSION
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I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the above Notice dated é&i / R

2010, for Case Number 10-10, was mailed to Dwight Nelson, Petitioner, by U.S. Mail postage
prepaid, and delivered by hand to-Brian Halstead, Attorney for the Respondent, on this
LT

day of 2010, at the following addresses.
Dwight Nelson Brian Halstead
Respondent Attorney for Petitioner
1832 LaPlaya 301 Centennial Mall South
Fremont, NE 68025 Lincoln, NE 68509

@/%a/

Kathi Vontz
Clerk of the Commlsswn
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STATE OF NEBRASKA
IN THE MATTER OF THE )
REINSTATEMENT OF: ) PPC Case No. 10-10
2 5 ) FILED
Dwight Nelson )
1832 LaPlaya ) ANSWER
Fremont, NE 68025 )
)
Applicant. )

PRAC

COMES NOW the Respondent, Roger Breed, Commissioner of Education, and for his
Answer to the Applicant’s Petition for Reinstatement, alleges as follows:

1. That on August 13, 2004, the State Board of Education revoked the Applicant’s
Nebraska initial teaching certificate for five (5) years. A copy of the Final Order
of the State Board of Education is attached and marked as exhibit “A”, and by this
reference incorporated herein.

WHEREFORE, the Respondent requests that the Commission hold a hearing in this

matter, and make a recommendation to the State Board of Education as may be warranted by the

evidence at such hearing.
o%ér D. Breed, Ed.D.

Commissioner of Education

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that a copy of the above Answer was mailed to the parties of record,

-
postage prepaid, this Zﬂ /day of September 2010.

Brian L. Hal§icad #18077 —~—>
General Counsel
Nebraska Department of Education
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STATE OF NEBRASKA

Douglas D. Christensen NDE Case No. 04-19
Commissioner of Education

301 Centennial Mall South, 6th Floor
P.O. Box 94833

Lincoln, NE 68509,

Petitioner, FINAL ORDER

V.
Dwight Nelson

3625 N 104" Avenue, Apt. 12
Omaha, NE 68134,

e e e e e e e e S e e

Respondent.

This matter came before the State Board of Education ("State Board"), Lincoln,
Nebraska, on August 13, 2004, \upon the recommendation of the Nebraska Professional
Practices Commission (“NPPC”) that the public school certificate of the Respondent, Dwight
Nelson, be revoked for a period of five (5) years. The parties were notified of the State
Board's consideration in this matter. Appearing before the State Board were Brian Halstead,
General Counsel, who presented a statement on behalf of the Commissioner, and Kathi
Vontz, NPPC Clerk, who presented a written summary statement of the NPPC's reportand
recommendation. The Respondent did not appear.

The record of the NPPC proceeding, containing the “Findings of Fact, Conclusions of
Law, and Recommendation of the Commission,” all of the pleadings, exhibits, and a written
transcript of the NPPC hearing, was received by the State Board into evidence as "Exhibit 1.”

The Notice of Disposition and the certified return receipt were received into evidence as



[image: image33.jpg]“Exhibit 2" Upon its independent review of the entire record, the State Board finds,
concludes, and orders as follows:

1. The State Board has jurisdiction in this case pursuantto Neb. Rev. Stat. Section
79-866 (Reissue 2003);

2. The Petitioner is Douglas D. Christensen, Commissioner of Education, 301
Centennial Mall South, P.O. Box 94933, Lincoln, NE 68509. The Respondent holds a
Nebraska public school certificate number 6321, Type 2, Rank C, Level 7, endorsed
in Physical Education K-12, with an expiration date of August 31, 2007,

3. The Respondentwas employed as a teacher by the Papillion-La Vista Public
Schools until his resignation was accepted by the school board on or about February 23,
2004,

4, Onorabout March 16, 2004, the Washington County District Court sentenced
the Respondent to two years of probation for the offense of Possession of a Controlled
Substance, a Class [V Felony;

5, The Respondent violated Section 79-866(2) (Reissue 2003) and Title 92,
Nebraska Administrative Code, Chapter 27, Sections 004.04E (effective date: December 25,
1989);

6. By a preponderance of the evidence, just cause exists pursuant to Neb. Rev.
Stat. Section 79-866(2) (Reissue 2003) to revoke the Respondent's certificate for a period

of five (5) years; and

On



[image: image34.jpg]7. The public school certificate of Dwight Nelson, number 6321, Type 2,
Rank C, Level 7, endorsed in Physical Education K-12, with an expiration date of August 31,
2007, shall be revoked for a period of five (5) years beginning this date.

Dated this ] 3 day of August, 2004.
STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION

MW

Fred Meyer, Presmlent
State Board of Education

The vote by the State Board of Education to approve the Final Order in Case No. 04-
19, on August 13, 2004, was _g __in favor, against, abstaining, and
absent. Individual State Board members voted as follows:

IN FAVOR:

F. Meyer, B. Peterson, K. Peterson, A. Mactier, R. Bone, P. Timm, K. Imes, J. Higgins

AGAINST.

ABSTAINING:

ABSENT:
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The undersigned hereby certifies that a copy of the foregoing Final Order was served
upon Dwight Nelson, 3625 N 104%™ Avenue, Apt. 12, Omaha, NE, 68134, via certified United
States mail, return receipt requested, and Brian Halstead, General Counsel, Nebraska

Department of Education, 301 Centennial Mall South, Lincoln, NE 885089, via interoffice mail,

Wé///)c%/

atlon this /3 day of August, 2004,

49-173-21

~
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BEFORE THE STATE OF NEBRASKA PROFESSIONAL PRACTICES COMMISSION

STATE OF NEBRASKA
IN THE MATTER OF THE ) Case No. /0 //a
REINSTATEMENT OF: ) PETITION FOR REINSTATEMENT
)
DWIGHT M. NELSON )
13827 POLK CIR. OMAHA, NE 68137 )

The undersigned Petitioner for reinstatement of a revoked Nebraska teaching, administrative
and supervisory, or special services counseling public school certificate alleges:

L.

-Initial Certificate
-Physical Education

-K-12

-Expiration date 8-31-2007
-SS# 506-06-6321

The final decision of Nebraska State Board of Education was a five year revocation.
Past to present employment:

-Gold’s Gym
10930 Emmet St. Omaha, NE 68164
402-496-8900 2004-2005

-Quality Pork International Inc.
10404 F Plaza Omaha, NE 68127
402-339-1911 2005-2006

-Hawkins Construction Company
2512 Deer Park Blvd. Omaha, NE 68105
402-342-1607 2007-present

Witnesses at hearing:

Dwight M. Nelson
13827 Polk Cir. Omaha, NE 68137
402-740-0352

|, Dwight M. Nelson, the Petitioner, has fully complied with the Order of Revocation, and |
will not in the future engage in any practice which is listed in the statutes as grounds for
revocation or suspension of a certificate, and that | am familiar with the criteria of
professional practices adopted pursuant to 79-1282.



[image: image37.jpg]Applicant affirms the statements in this Petition are true, correct, and complete to the best of his or her

knowledge and belief.

Dated this day of

) 7

Dwight M. Nelson
13827 Polk Cir. Omaha, NE 68137
402-740-0352

State of Nebraska

2
County of _1. 2 ey (e

7

o T s b T A ;
1, D/J iQ \/\,I M./ Q{ O~ , being first duly sworn under oath, disposes and says
that fam tl{e Petitioner named in the forgoing Petition, that | have read it, know the contents therein,

and that the facts therein contained are accurate and complete to the best of my knowledge and belief.

L)W

L
Subscribed and sworn before me this / // day of i 8
GERERAL NOTARY - Sl of biaska -~
AMY L. KNAUS DY S )
wesialmen My Comm. Bip, Apit 17, 2013 l 2y 2/ 1ot {Notary Public)

7

| certify that a copy of the foregoing Petition, was served upon the Commissioner of Education, by
certified mail, return receipt requested, at the following address: 301 Centennial Mall South, P.O. Box
94933, Lincoln, NE 68509-4933

Dated this day of 5

(Signature of Respondent)

7
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TITLE 95, NEBRASKA ADMINISTRATIVE CODE,

CHAPTER 1
®

REGULATIONS CONCERNING

TEACHER AND ADMINISTRATOR

PROFESSIONAL PRACTICES HEARINGS
’ -
; Effective Date

October 30, 1993




[image: image39.jpg]NEBRASKA PROFESSIONAL
PRACTICES COMMISSION
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CHAPTER 2
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ADMINISTRATOR CERTIFICATE REINSTATEMENT

Effective Date
October 30, 1993
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